
    

 

Principal’s report 

NAPLAN results 

Students in years 3 and 5 will today bring home their NAPLAN reports. Our students completed the NAPLAN 

assessments online back in May. We were one of 400 schools across NSW selected to trial the online platform in 

preparation for all schools going online by 2020. 

Dudley Jones Tennis Tournament 

This Friday twelve of our senior students will compete in the Dudley Jones Tennis Tournament at the Grafton City 

Tennis Courts. Play begins at 9:15am and may conclude around 2pm. Parents need to make arrangements to get 

students to the courts and pick them up afterwards. This year marks 50 years since the tournament began and 

students from the Clarence small schools and Catholic schools will compete for the Sharon Edwards Shield, named 

after missing Coutts Crossing teacher and long time tournament organiser Sharon Edwards. Good luck tennis 

players! 

Old School Day BBQ 

Thank you very much to those parents who sent in donations for the sausage sizzle lunch enjoyed by all students 

yesterday. A total of $142 was raised to help provide some extra needed funds for the Baker-Whalley family as they 

support their son Ben through his treatment. 

Lake Ainsworth excursion 

Our senior students are getting excited with our Lake Ainsworth excursion less than a week away. We will leave from 

the bus interchange at South Grafton next Monday at 8:30am. Don’t forget to pack recess for Monday! Whilst at 

Lake Ainsworth students will enjoy activities such as sailing, snorkelling, archery, raft building, stand-up paddle 

boarding and rock climbing. They will also meet up with old friends from Nymboida and Tucabia schools and make 

friends with kids from a range of other schools. It will be a full-on week and they will be exhausted by the end of it. 

We estimate that we will be back in South Grafton on Friday around 3pm. Keep an eye on the school Facebook page 

for photo updates of all the fun each day. 

Adopt a backpack 

Please, please, please consider adding a small toy, book or art supplies to your weekly shopping and send it in to add 

to our backpacks that will be taken to Coonamble for the kids of farming families before Christmas. It doesn’t have to 

be much, think – ‘stocking fillers’. Any unwanted, but clean, backpacks are also needed to pack gifts into. Thanks to 

everyone who has already supported this initiative. 

Cheers, 

Andrew   
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Principal’s report 
Cross Country races 

Yesterday our students competed in our annual cross country races. Once again, Mrs Andrews set up a 

challenging one kilometre lap of the school and village which included boggy ground and large puddles to 

navigate. The weather was perfect and from the looks on their faces, the kids had a great time! The most 

impressive things for me on days like yesterday are: 1. Everyone participates and 2. We cheer on and 

encourage others. A large squad is now selected to run at the Clarence Small Schools cross country at 

Junction Hill next Thursday. 

 

Red Rock camp 

Due to the amount of rain predicted on the coast we have had to postpone our primary camp to Red Rock 

until Thursday April 10-Friday April 11. A little rain is no great inconvenience but two days with 45 kids soaked 

to the bone sleeping in wet tents is nobody’s idea of fun! 

 

Surfing 

Don’t forget all students K-6 are going surfing at Woolgoolga next Friday. If you haven’t yet signed the 

permission note and paid your $30, please do so soon. All staff and students will be going surfing – there will 

be no-one at school next Friday. 

 

Copmanhurst ANZAC Service 

Friday April 25th is ANZAC Day and will be commemorated with two services in the village. A dawn service will 

commence with a march from the Rest Point Hotel at 5:00am for a 5:15am service. The main service, which 

our students and staff will participate in, will commence with a march from Hamilton Park starting at 

10:30am for a 10:45am service at the cenotaph. Students attending the main service should wear school 

uniform and be at Hamilton Park by 10:15am. They are welcome and encouraged to wear family members’ 

service medals. 

 

Term 1 attendance check 

Today children will be bringing home the ‘traffic light’ note indicating their attendance rate for term 1 so far. 

Children should be aiming for a 95% or greater attendance rate in order to get the most out of their learning. 

An attendance rate below 80% means that a child is missing about 40 days of school per year. Students with 

an attendance rate below 70% will also be bringing home a letter outlining what needs to be done to improve 

and what consequences may occur if attendance doesn’t improve.  

 

Cheers, 

Andrew 
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CANTEEN:    TERM 1 

31st Mar – Nicole & Jennah 

7th Apr - Vashti 

If you are able to give up one 

Monday a term to volunteer in 

the canteen, please contact 

Sandra in the front office. 

66473121 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

COMING EVENTS – TERM 1 

Thursday Apr 3rd – Small Schools 

Cross Country 

Friday Apr 4th – Surfing K-6 

Thursday Apr10th - Friday Apr 

11th – Yrs 3-6 Red Rock camp 

Friday Apr 11th – Last day of 

term. 

 

Wednesday Apr 30th – First day of 

Term 2 for students. 

 

                      

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tickets are priced at $2 each, 2 tickets for $3, 3 tickets for $4, 5 tickets for $6, 10 tickets 

for $11, 15 tickets for $16, 25 tickets for $26. 
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